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DRAFT –8/24/05
                                                               FINAL -

REGULAR SCHOOL BOARD MINUTES

August 11, 2005
	Introduction       1.
	The meeting of the Gadsden School Board convened in open session at 5:10 p.m. with President Luz E. Vargas presiding.  This meeting was held in the Santa Teresa Middle School Cafeteria at 4800 McNutt Road Sunland Park, New Mexico.


	Roll Call           
	Board Members present were.  Mr. James Dino Anastasia, Mr. Fred Garza, Mr. Gregg Martinez, Ms. Maria E. Saenz and, Ms. Luz E. Vargas

	Pledge &           2.
Mission Statement       
	The Pledge of Allegiance was recited.  Mr. Anastasia read the mission statement

	Supt.'s Report   3. 
	Programs, Reports, and Correspondence

A.   Superintendent’s Report 

       Ms. Williams was introduced; she welcomed everyone to the house of learning, with 743 students, 52 teachers, total staff 102, with reading and math process trainers to assist in the educational process. She welcomed and thanked everyone. 
       Ms. Mora thanked her for the reception and the t-shirts. 
       Good news for GISD, the GRADS program received 9, 000.00 for Gadsden High School and 13,000.00 for Santa Teresa High School.  For a level 2 health center we will receive up to $75,000.00 from the NM Department of Health.  
       We are being audited on our e-rate, selected at random, based on our size and amount received, this audit will go through early September.   Calixto or Mr. Chavez will give a final report when audit is complete.  
       The state fire marshal and the county fire marshal have approved a permanent solution; there will be a meeting with the Vado water board tomorrow for a temporary water solution.  

       The plan for 504/ADA compliance needs to be looked at as the plan was developed in 2003 and there are some places that have already fallen behind.  

       A charter school application has been received for a Charter High School in the Anthony Area.  Ms. Nava is reviewing the application and will present to the board.  
       The 2005 NM School Accountability Report was received.  Since both of these require quite a bit of time for their presentation, a workshop will be set up for these to be presented at, and to address any questions.

       There were some harsh comments in the news, Ms. Mora has visited most of the school sites and the campus administrators and the teachers and all employees are doing everything to make sure that the instructional program is being implemented.  All administrators were asked to stand up and thanked for a great job.  


	Board President’s Report.        
	B.   Board President’s Report
       Congratulated Ms. Williams on good job on the first day of school.  She has visited schools on Monday, Sunland Park, Desert View, meetings with the water districts, fire marshals, concerned about brand new school and not being able to occupy it.  PSCCO, wanted to know why we had not been able to open the school, our application was put on hold.  There will be a board meeting on Monday, a request from the lawyers, it will be a closed session.  Received a letter from Secretary Garcia, which was published in the Sun News before she had received it.  Thanked Ms. Mora, for a job well done in the transition period. A meeting for the Accountability Report and the Charter School Application will be set for Tuesday, August 23, 2005 at GAC at 5:00 p.m.



	Board                 

Members
	C.   Board Members
       Mr. Anastasia thanked Ms. Williams for all that she had done and how she was   

       sorely missed in Chaparral.  
      Mr. Martinez also, thanked Ms. Williams.  Congratulations to everyone for a smooth start.  Congratulations to Mr. Vicente Sanchez on his becoming principal, a product of Gadsden and his drive for the students of Gadsden.  

      Mr. Garza thanked Ms. Williams for the reception and the shirts.  He had a question and answer session with Ms. Quiñones class; they had questions regarding the dress code policy, which need to be addressed before the student handbook is printed for next school year.  There were concerns regarding religion, the food served in the cafeteria, block scheduling, answered most of the questions.  Visited Anthony Elementary, was there for a couple of fire drills.  

       Ms. Saenz wanted a more details on the Vado solution.   Ms. Mora requested for either Mr. Chavez or Mr. Boyd who were present in case that there were any questions.  Mr. Chavez reported that as of this morning, the state fire marshal, Paul Lindville, agreed to a solution to open Vado Elementary.  A formal ok is needed from either the Vado or Mesquite water district in order to open Vado Elementary.  On Friday there would be a meeting at 5 pm with the water boards and their primary focus would be on finding the solution to open Vado Elementary.  



	Student Rep.
	D.  Student Representative – Absent


	Personnel Report
	E.   Personnel Report includes, transfers, recommendations for new hires, leave of    absences and resignations.  A list of certified and classified vacancies is included, and posted on the web.  GISD has approximately 1, 010 certified employees and approximately 782 classified employees, for a total of 1, 792 employees. 

	Modification      4. of the Agenda
	Modification of the Agenda—Mr. Anastasia moved to change item7a to 7b and item 7b to 7a on the agenda.  Acting Supt. Mora recommended approval of the motion.  Motion carried unanimously.


	Consent              5.

Agenda
	Consent Agenda- Ms. Saenz moved to move from the consent agenda item a. School Board Minutes for July 14, 2005 and item b. School Board Minutes for July 28, 2005 to and move them to action items d. and e.  Mr. Anastasia retracted his motion to approve the agenda as modified.  Ms. Mora recommended the modification of the agenda as motioned by Ms. Saenz.  Motion carried unanimously.  Mr. Garza moved to accept the consent agenda as modified; Ms. Mora recommended approval of the motion.  Motion carried unanimously.    


	Open Forum      6.
	Open Forum – Ms. Bernadette Sanchez had a concern with the three tier licensure and the bilingual stipend.  

	Audit Report      7.
Fiscal Year 

2003-2004
	Action Items
A.   Approval of Audit Report, Fiscal Year 2003-2004 moved.  Ms. Judy Groves, the auditor in charge conducted a review of the Audit Report, Fiscal Year 2003-2004.  Ms. Garcia stated that several of the items that the district was cited for in the Audit Report are being corrected.  Mr. Anastasia moved to accept the Audit Report as presented.  Acting Superintendent Mora recommended approval the audit report for 2003-2004.  Motion carried.


	Bid for Structural Repairs For the Three Southern Elementary Schools
	 B.  Bid for Structural Repairs For the Three Southern Elementary Schools.  Mr.      
       Boyd reported that the district received from PSCOC deficiency correction program in the amount of $830,000.00 for structural deficiencies at Riverside, Desert View and Sunland Park Schools.  The Bid came in at $827,000.00.  Mr. Anastasia moved.   Acting Superintendent Mora recommended approval of the bid for structural repair for the three southern elementary schools.  Motion carried.  

	Re-Approve Application for Financial Assistance with NMFA


	C.  Re-Approve Application for Financial Assistance with NMFA.  Ms. Garcia  

      requested to approve the application for financial assistance to NMFA, explaining 
      why the district wanted to go through the NMFA instead of a public bond sale. 
       Both the district and the NMFA would benefit from the 3.2 bond sale.  After consulting with Mr. Paul Cassidy, districts financial advisor to assist us in which way to go with the bond sale.  NMFA had tabled the districts application, pending concerns with the open meetings act alleged violation that the board is currently facing.  Mr. Anastasia moved that the district continue with the private sale of the bond sale and reject the request of the NMFA to re-submit the application.   Acting Superintendent Mora recommended approval of the motion.  Motion carried with a three to one vote (Mr. Garza had left at 6:45p.m.), with Ms. Saenz voting no. 



	School Board Minutes for July 14, 2005 
	D.  School Board Minutes for July 14, 2005  

      Correct the minutes to read in the closed session, to read that the motion passed with Mr. Martinez and Mrs. Vargas voting yes and Mr. Garza voting no.  Motion carried.   Mr. Anastasia moved so that the minutes reflect the correction.  Ms. Mora recommended approval of the motion.  Motion carried, with Ms. Saenz voting no.

	School Board Minutes for July 28, 2005
	E.  School Board Minutes for July 28, 2005

      Ms. Saenz  motioned to correct the minutes to in item 3a change dated to updated,   and in item 7d to the actual vote on the motion, Mr. Anastasia, Mr. Garza, Mr. Martinez and Ms. Vargas voted yes, Ms. Saenz voted no. Motion Carried.   Ms. Mora recommended that those corrections be made.  Motion carried.  


	8.

Discussion Items
	Discussion Items – none


	9.

Closed Session  
	moved to go in Mr. Anastasia moved to go into closed Personnel Session Pursuant to 10-15-1, H-2, NMSA 1978 as amended for personnel actions.  Acting Supt. Mora recommended approval of the motion.  Motion carried.  The Board went into Closed Session at 7:30 p.m.



	Reconvened in 10.

Open Session 
	Mr. Anastasia moved to reconvene in Open Session. Acting Supt. Mora recommended approval of the motion.  Motion carried.   The Board reconvened in Open Session at 8:30 p.m.  No Action was taken in closed session.   Mr. Garza was not present.

 

	Adjourned 
	Mr. Anastasia moved to adjourn the meeting, Acting Supt. Mora recommended approval of the motion.  Motion carried.  Meeting adjourned at 8:35 p.m.                        


SUBMITTED BY:




APPROVED BY:

_________________________________

________________________________

Gregg Martinez, School Board Secretary

Luz E. Vargas, School Board President

Agueda Mora


Acting Superintendent
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